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Sometimes All You Need is a Chance to Shine
Interview with Geraldine Depersio
Article by Judy Wieber

March is Women’s History Month, where we celebrate the accomplishments of women. We would like to highlight Geraldine Depersio, Secretary for SILO's Board of Directors, allowing you to get to know her a little better.    

After spending a short time talking with Geri, I came to know why she was the recipient of many awards. A spunky and charismatic Brooklynite, born and raised in Brooklyn, she loved her job and the students she encouraged. When asked, “what inspired you to go into the field of education,” she responded: “I love kids and I love to see them succeed.”  

Now retired after working 27 years as a Para Educator, and seven-year cancer survivor, she reflects on her experience as feeling privileged. "I was very blessed by the experiences and opportunities I had been given... I was a Para Educator in an Educator's World."  


A graduate of FonteBonneAcademy, a Catholic, all girl Prep school, is where Geraldine received her academic foundation, and respect for life, believing everyone should be encouraged to reach for their greatest potential.

Geraldine was awarded Advisor of the Year for Skills USA, a national Student Organization that allows students to compete on a national level in the areas of personal skills, work skills, and technical skills. "I enjoyed being a part of this competition for our students. It really permitted our students with special needs to be on a same playing field as their peers."

Her work at BOCES prepared the students year-round, not only for this competition, but equipped them with important life and vocational skills as they transitioned from school, to the world of work, earning her the title: “Para Educator of the Year” for Eastern Suffolk BOCES. 

She is someone who never gave up on her students, or herself, always encouraging to reach for the stars. 

But perhaps the award she is most proud of is the Lighthouse Award, bestowed primarily to Educators. Geri was the first Para Educator to receive such an award "This award meant so much to me because my work was recognized by BOCES' Board of Education."   

As a para educator, from time-to-time Geri would hear from teachers, that her methods may not have been considered the most pragmatic. Her response back would be: "Just give me a chance." 


Next to her husband, who is her most favorite person in the world, she credits her Principal, Anne Fox, as the role model who she admired greatly.  “She took a liking for me, always listening to my ideas, and finding ways to help me make them possible.”

Currently, aside from serving on Silo’s Board of Directors, Geri, a “people person,” enjoys hosting holiday parties with her children and grandchildren who have recently come to live with her and her husband. She is happy to be our board’s secretary and longtime supporter, and friend of SILO. 

Interview with Maureen Erickson
Article by Margie Suarez

I recently had the opportunity to interview Maureen Erickson with the Technology-Related Assistance for Individuals with Disabilities (TRAID) program at SILO. The TRAID program aims to provide technology to people with disabilities that will help them at work, school or at home. This program is made possible by a grant from the Justice Center.

Maureen has been with SILO since October 2021. Overall, she has been with the TRAID program for six years.  The most popular items borrowed from the TRAID closet are wheelchairs, ramps and iPads. The need for iPads particularly during the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic when everything first shut down and went virtual. The need for TRAID closet actually increased during the early stages of the pandemic because they provided the essential service of ensuring that people with disabilities could remain connected to their communities. During the early stages of the pandemic they showed people how to use the assistive technology through FaceTime or Zoom call. Maureen and her staff were able to adapt to continue serving people at a time when it was sorely needed.
The adaptive equipment available through the TRAID closet is available to anyone who can show proof of disability and need. This proof should be provided by a medical professional who is familiar with the participant’s disability and how the assistive technology and/or durable medical equipment could help them better engage with their home and community.
Maureen estimates that she speaks to and helps 150 people every quarter. That is approximately 600 participants helped through the TRAID closet during her time with SILO. The assistive technology and durable medical equipment are stored at SILO and a storage facility in Bethpage.
Donations are encouraged from the community. The only things that will not be accepted are chair lifts and hospital beds. If you are interested in donating or need loaned equipment feel free to contact Maureen at (631)880-7929 ext. 168. Donations and pick up of equipment and assistive technology are by appointment only.
The goal of the TRAID closet is help people with disabilities better interact with their environment through assistive technology and durable medical equipment. This is a vital service at any time. This was especially true during the stay-at-home orders. The TRAID closet will remain an important service for a long time to come.
Article by Judy Wieber
March is here and so are the Oscars.

I just got done viewing an Oscar nominated film for best Movie: "Coda".

This film casts Marlee Matlin, known for her acting in "Children of a Lesser God”, and the first American deaf actress and youngest actress to win an Academy Award for best actress in a film.   

Playing a supportive role in "Coda," Matlin portrays a mother who is deaf, coming to the realization of how her hearing daughter, played by Amelia Jones, needs to spread her wings and fly.  

As a person with a disability, I highly recommend that you grab a bag of popcorn, sit down with a friend, and enjoy the beautiful and moving story that is told.  It sheds light on the interpersonal dynamics often occurring amongst family members living and not living with disability. The audience feels the uncertainty of The characters as they struggle with dependency and independency. The family film is filled with heart felt emotion.  You will laugh, cry, feel angry, and cheer.   It is truly one you will not want to miss.  

Two Thumbs up for "Coda".  

